

PNLL Board Meeting

7.8.24

Attendees

J. Brigham, A.Szawielenko, C. Berry-Ulrich, Scott Ellsworth, Erin Gage, Casey Gage, Danny Basinger, Emily Abremski, G. Wilson, M. Clause, C. Tubbs, N. Tubbs, Lisel B., R. Alberston, Mike Harris, Bryan Duffy, Phillip A., Danielle Goodwin, Rory Russell, James Swope, Eric Davis

Guests

Scott Freeman

Agenda

- ☐ Called to order at 6:04pm by Jenn Brigham
 - Board members should be working together for the greater good of the league and not a group of kids or parents.
 - Communicate as a group and work together as a group
 - As a board, there is so much behind the scenes. There is a lot that goes into it. Making sure uniforms are ready, equipment, game changer, events, etc,
 - Jenn is suggesting Aaron S. as the next President. He did so much behind the scenes. 18 voted in favor of Aaron being president.
 - Is anyone else wanting to step up to be president? All in attendance, no one spoke up.
 - Tony Russo asked Aaroon what he wants to do next year to improve the league.
- ☐ Board Voting
- ☐ Aaron took the floor
 - Create a sense of community
 - **Nomination for VP – Chris Tubbs** – all voted in favor and no one else wanted to put their name in.
*** **Bryan D asked what the board positions are.** Aaron went through each of the positions via power point.
 - **Treasurer – Nicole Tubbs** - all voted yes
 - **Secretary – Carla Berry-Ulrich** – all voted yes
 - **UIC – James Swope** – all voted in – **James Haney offered to help, Eric Davis will co-chair**
 - **Upper division - Adam Bembenek** - all voted yes
 - **Lower agent – Jenny Basinger** - all voted yes
 - **Equipment director – Daniel Sandoval** - all voted yes
 - **Uniforms – Casey Gage** – all voted yes
 - **Safety Officer – Greg Millea, Rory Russell** – all voted yes
 - **Registrar – Mike Harris** – all voted yes
 - **Field Director – Phillip Acredo**
 - **Snack shack – Emily A.** – all voted yes.

- **Sponsorships – Roger A - all voted yes –**
 - **Special Events/Fundraising Director – Evelyn Orcut – all voted yes**
 - **Team parent director – Liesel B.**
 - **Communication Director - Erin Gage and Erica Emel – all voted yes**
-
- Tony R – suggested we get a kid from high school to help with the yearbook for photos
 - Player development – Bryan Duffy – will be responsible for the league
 - Fall ball – has historically been shared with PALL. They would like to take on the whole process and use their fields. We would take it on next year.
 - Registration – we would still split the fees
 - Cost would still stay split – such as uniforms, umpires, etc.
 - Jenn suggested we do play on our fields as well as PALL
 - Tony Russo – asked if the board has ever considered joining leagues with PALL.
 - This has been discussed but never agreed to.
 - Bricks will be installed this year – we have received the first shipment
 - PUSD MOU- sitting with the school district to determine what we are responsible for and what they are responsible for.
 - Yearbook – we can address it later.
 - Cadence that we will meet? Once a month
 - Financials – about \$6000 in the bank accounts – there is a binder in the snack shack that lists all of the expenses.
 - Will we do game changer next year? Yes
 - Should have releases signed in order to live stream Game changer – this came up for All stars.